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Dear Resident 
 
Re: Fireworks display at Enfield Town Park on Saturday 2nd November 2024 
 
I would like to provide you with information regarding the proposed annual fireworks display at 
Enfield Town Park which will take place on Saturday 2nd November 2024 between 4pm and 8pm. 
 
We are working to deliver this year’s exciting event and hope that it brings the community together 
to enjoy the forthcoming display.  
 
The display will be a fully choreographed firework extravaganza lasting approximately 15 minutes 
scheduled for around 6.30pm.  In addition to the display, there will be family activities, performance, 
and an array of food vendors. The event will have a capacity limit of 5,000 people and last entry will 
be at 6pm. 
 
Tickets are on sale now and can be purchased in advance of the event online at  
www.dugdaleartscentre.co.uk or at the box office at the Dugdale Arts Centre in Enfield Town.  
 
Please note that digital tickets are not available for this event and all tickets are required to be 
collected from the Dugdale Arts Centre.  When collecting your tickets you will need to bring with 
you your booking reference number and identification. Tickets need to be collected by 5:00pm 
Friday 1 November although we advise collecting before that date to avoid any queues or delays.  
 
The construction and event schedules have been confirmed as follows:  
 
 

Start of setting up  

Thursday 31st October  Midday  – 5pm 

Friday 1st November 7am  – 4.30 pm 

Event 

Saturday 2nd 
November 

11:00 am Park closure 
 
4pm to 8pm  
 

Finish of take down  

Monday 4th November 7am to 5pm 
 

http://www.enfield.gov.uk/
http://www.dugdaleartscentre.co.uk/
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During the event set up and take down, deliveries and collections will take place via Essex Road with 
security and traffic management in place to minimise any issues during this time. This will include 
some large vehicle movements. Traffic management remain in place throughout the event to 
maintain emergency access. Security will also be in the park overnight to oversee safety of equipment 
on site.  Event vendors are scheduled to arrive from 11am on Saturday 2nd November and the park 
will be closed to the public from this time.  
 
Event entrance for attendees will be via the two Cecil Road entrances – opposite Library Green and 
adjacent to Enfield Town Community Church.  Attendees will not be able to gain entry via Essex Road.  
 
There will be no residential access on the intersection of the New River loop as shown within the 
photos below between 4pm to 8pm for public safety during the fireworks display. Notices will be 
suitably placed in advance of the event. 
 

 
 
There will also be traffic management officers deployed in Raleigh Road, Sydney Road, Uvedale Road, 
Walsingham Road, Park Crescent and Essex Road restricting access for residents only between 3pm 
and 8:15pm  
 
We understand that you may want to contact us about the event plans, please refer to the contact 
details below 
 
Prior to the festival:  
Enfield Council - 0208 132 2184 or email parkactivities@enfield.gov.uk 
 
 

During the festival:  
Enfield Council - 0208 132 2184  
 
 

In the unlikely event that this line is busy, please leave a message and we will return your call at the 
first available opportunity.  To reassure you it will be managed effectively, I have included some 
frequently asked questions and responses relating to the event. I hope that the additional control 
measures, which we will be implementing, will assist in meeting any concerns that you may have with 
regards to the planning and delivery of this and future events at Enfield Town Park. 
 
 

 

Yours faithfully, 
 

mailto:parkactivities@enfield.gov.uk
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Wesley Pemberton 
Head of Culture - Environment & Communities 
 
 

IMPORTANT – Register for an Enfield Connected account today, it will make it easier for you to access 
services online – www.enfield.gov.uk/connected 

  



 

 

 

FAQ’s 
 
If I want to attend how do I obtain tickets? 
If you would like to attend the event you can purchase tickets via  
www.dugdaleartscentre.co.uk 
 
Please note that digital tickets are not available for this event and all tickets are required 
to be collected from the Dugdale Arts Centre.  When collecting your tickets you will need 
to bring with you your booking reference number and identification. Tickets need to be 
collected by 5:00pm Friday 1 November although we advise collecting before that date 
to avoid any queues or delays. 
 
What travel information is provided to customers attending the event? 
Customers are strongly advised to use public transport to travel to the event.  Attendees 
are advised to use following tube and bus destinations as detailed on website/social media 
presences: 
 

• Enfield Town Station  

• Enfield Chase Station 

• Bus: 192, 231, 276, 307, 313, 329, 341; 
 
Palace Gardens Car park will close at 9pm on Saturday 2ND November 2024. 
 
What is the contact number should I have any issues on the day? 
Please contact the Council on 0208 132 2184 
 
What roads will be affected and when? 
Pre event: 
No Waiting Cones will be deployed at the entrance to the Park via Essex Road during the 
set up and breakdown of the event. 
 
During the event: 
Resident Access only into the following Roads 
Uvedale Road 
Walsingham Road 
Park Crescent 
Rayleigh Road 
Sydney Road 
Essex Road 
 
What measures are being taken to stop people parking in the residential areas 
surrounding the park?   
A traffic management company has been engaged to manage traffic surrounding the park.  
They will be stationed in all of the roads mentioned above in order to ensure that access is 
restricted to residents only. They will be present between 3pm and 8:15pm on Saturday 
2ND November. The Council’s Parking Enforcement Team have been notified of the event 
and will be present in the area.  
 
Who do I contact if a vehicle is blocking my access to my home/business? 
In the first instance please contact our Parking Enforcement department on 020 3856 0036. 

 

http://www.dugdaleartscentre.co.uk/
https://moovitapp.com/london_and_south_east-2122/lines/192/578347/2257768/en-gb?ref=1&poiType=site&customerId=4908
https://moovitapp.com/london_and_south_east-2122/lines/231/578372/2257849/en-gb?ref=1&poiType=site&customerId=4908
https://moovitapp.com/london_and_south_east-2122/lines/276/578405/2257938/en-gb?ref=1&poiType=site&customerId=4908
https://moovitapp.com/london_and_south_east-2122/lines/307/578426/2257996/en-gb?ref=1&poiType=site&customerId=4908
https://moovitapp.com/london_and_south_east-2122/lines/313/578430/2258003/en-gb?ref=1&poiType=site&customerId=4908
https://moovitapp.com/london_and_south_east-2122/lines/329/676593/2821044/en-gb?ref=1&poiType=site&customerId=4908
https://moovitapp.com/london_and_south_east-2122/lines/341/578449/2258055/en-gb?ref=1&poiType=site&customerId=4908
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What if road closures affect access to my property? 
Residents will still be permitted access into the side roads.  Road marshals will ensure free 
access to residents and residents are recommended to carry a copy of this letter, use the 
password provided OR proof of address when entering your road by car.   
 
Will the event affect public transport? 
Although tube and bus services will be busier than usual, TfL envisions a normal service 
throughout the weekend.  
 
Is there a cleansing operation in place for areas outside of the park? 
There is a cleansing operation for areas both inside and outside of the park. Enfield 
Council’s Staff will provide extra cleansing of the surrounding areas during and immediately 
after the event.  
 
Who should I contact if I want to report issues to do with litter or street cleansing as a 
result of the event? 
Please contact Enfield Council on 0208 132 2184 
 
Will I be able to use the rest of the park and if so, will it be safe? 
The Park will be closed from 11:00am on Saturday 2nd November and will reopen as per 
normal park opening times on Sunday 3rd November. There will still be some of the event 
infrastructure leaving the site on Monday 4th November and recommend members of 
public to be cautious of any moving vehicles. 
 
What is being done to address anti-social behaviour? 
Entry and exit from the event will be tightly controlled by an independent security 
company. Access to the event is via Cecil Road entrance and the gate beside Enfield 
Community Church and way finders will redirect people to use the correct entrance. 
 
The event will not include the sale of alcohol and attendees are not allowed to bring any 
liquids into the event.  
 
All security staff are SIA-accredited (the industry standard) and well-trained in dealing with 
crime and disorder issues.  Any member of the public causing a nuisance will be required 
to leave the site and a note of this made in our records.    
 
In addition, the Police are aware of this event and will intermittently be in attendance. 
 
Who should I contact if I want to complain about noise from the event? 
If you have a noise complaint please contact 0208 132 2184 and we will address any issues, 
the fireworks display itself will be limited to 15 minutes at approximately 6.30pm 

  


